Why singing “Happy Birthday To You” in public infringes Copyright law

By Shqipe Maxhuni

It has been well-publicised that file-sharing songs from the internet is illegal as the action infringes on copyright law, but it may not occur to the community that singing “Happy Birthday To You” to your grandmother at La Porchetta’s on her 80th birthday violates that same law. Sounds preposterous, but any commercial use of the song, including public performances, which is defined by copyright law as performances that occur “at a place open to the public, or at any place where a substantial number of persons outside of a normal circle of a family and its social acquaintances is gathered” actually requires a licence from the publisher. 

The six-note ditty was created well before your grandmother. Mildred and Patty Hill wrote it in 1893, but it was first published as “Good Morning To You”. It later changed to the more familiar “Happy Birthday To You” by an unknown author in 1924 and ten years later the copyright was registered. Currently, AOL Time Warner owns the song and ASCAP controls the licensing for public performances.
‘The copyright to “Happy Birthday To You” should have expired in 1991, but the US Copyright Act of 1976 extended it, and the Copyright Term Extension Act of 1998 extended it again, so the song is protected until 2030 at least’ (Brain, 2005)

You might want to think twice the next time you’re about to belt out “Happy Birthday To You” in public, either you could wait until 2030 or just sing it in the privacy of your own home. 
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